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IREF (UK) News Letter –  November 2011
India 2012 teams
Plans are coming together well for a team from the UK to visit India early next year.  Rev David Hunt has been invited to speak at IREF’s Annual Youth Conference, which will take place from Wednesday 11th - Sunday 15th January.  He will be sharing lessons from the story of Gideon at the main morning teaching sessions and also preaching at the evangelistic evening meetings.  In addition, he anticipates having some opportunities to speak to the pastors who will be accompanying their young people to the Conference.  So he is looking forward to being kept busy!  He would value prayer for the preparation he needs to complete between now and January for all these varied speaking opportunities.

An 8-strong Medical Team from the UK will be in India to coincide with IREF’s Annual Bible Conference, 1st-5th February.  The team are planning to leave the UK on Saturday 28th January and return on Monday 13th February.  Those making up the team are: -

Jason Leitch - team leader 
Aileen Bell - dentist 
Stuart Bell - nurse 
Elizabeth Callander - nurse 
Shieleen Bremner - nurse
Gordon Elliott - nurse 
Stewart Shaw - optician 
Jim Leitch - helper
Several American pastors and medical personnel will be working alongside the UK team.  Please pray for all the practical matters that need to be sorted out between now and then (visas, flights, fundraising, etc), and that the two parts of the team will work well together.

Our God supplies all our needs!
I am delighted to be able to report that over £19,000 (including £2,208 in Gift Aid relief) has already been donated by our supporters for IREF’s 2012 Conferences and team costs.  Each medical team member is aiming to raise around £2,000 (through their church links and friends) to cover their international and Indian travel costs, their board and lodging whilst in India, and also to provide a substantial gift towards the cost of the Youth Conference, Bible conference and Gospel meetings.  So, we are delighted that our target figure has already been exceeded.  But it is not too late to make a contribution if you would like to do so.  You can give in one of three ways.
· If you are a non-taxpayer, a charitable trust or a church, please send a cheque to our Honorary Treasurer, James Fraser, 22 Savoy Park, Ayr KA7 2XA Scotland, indicating that your donation is for the India 2012 visit.

· If you are a taxpayer, to enable us to recover Gift Aid on your donation, please give via our own dedicated part of the Just Giving website, www.justgiving.com/iref2012.  Just Giving will automatically add the Gift Aid element to your donation, saving our Treasurer a lot of administrative work!
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It is now possible to give to the work of IREF(UK) by text message.  Simply text IREF12, followed by the amount you want to give, to 70070. For example, to give £10, text “IREF12 £10” to 70070.

Emmanuel’s health – an update

I know that many of you will be keen to be updated on the state of Emmanuel’s Rebba’s health.  His wife, Dee, sent us this e-mail on 20th November.

“To all of our dear friends and family,

Faith is the substance of things hoped for, 
the evidence of things not seen. 
For by it the elders obtained a good report. [Hebrews 11:1-2]
Emmanuel and I want to thank you for lifting us up in your prayers over the past four months.  It was a difficult road but God has answered our prayers.  As I shared my desire to bring Emmanuel to the US for further testing, God opened one door after the other!  We were approved for health coverage, and we received our insurance cards in the mail the day we returned to Chicago.  In a matter of days, we were able to find openings with doctors.  What a blessing that over the past two weeks, we've seen a neurologist, neurosurgeon, endocrinologist, our family physician and even got in MRI and CT scans!  It is simply by the grace of God that we were able to get all of this taken care of, over a small number of days. Just as Elijah was fed by ravens, God put His people in line to help us.

The report:
1) Emmanuel still has a calcification on his brain - HOWEVER, there is no edema (swelling).
2) There is no need for surgery, nothing of concern to the neurosurgeon, so he even dismissed the idea of a biopsy.
3) Over the next 6-12 months, we will repeat the MRI and CT scans to ensure that the calcification has not grown or caused any further or impending complications.
God is our refuge and strength,  
an ever-present help in trouble....
The Lord Almighty is with us.
[Psalm 46.1,7]
These words are a great reminder for me!  It has been 32 years since I walked into IREF.  I have seen great things happen by FAITH, yet I trembled with fear and found myself weak in my journey of faith. But God is so good!  We are praising God for the outcome of the doctors’ appointments over the past few weeks. 

Please pray for the ministry and for Emmanuel's health. We have a busy few months ahead with the Trinity team, Youth Conference, and Gospel Meetings.  So, we need your prayers to continue to serve faithfully.  I truly believe that all of the events of the past few months with Emmanuel's health have happened in order to glorify the name of our Saviour among so many people.  The power of prayer is evident each day and a testament even in this century and even in the remote areas of the world.  

Emmanuel is leaving for India on the 27th November.  We have faith that he will be able to travel safely and be in Repalle for a few weeks before John and I arrive in time for Christmas.  
Thank you again for all of your prayers and support, not just over the past few months, but over the many years.  Pray that God will go before us as we kick off the New Year spreading the Gospel throughout South India!
Love, Dee

Looking for a Christmas present? 
Three years ago, we launched our Present Aid scheme to help raise funds for IREF(India)’s Income Generation Programme.  Over £1,100 has been raised so far through the scheme and with Christmas fast approaching, it may be a good way of solving some of your Christmas present headaches!  We have produced a series of cards for such unusual gifts as rat traps, bamboo basket-making equipment, sewing machines, rickshaws, handlooms, fishing nets and goats!  Here is how the scheme works.  

· You choose a gift to suit your price range.  A full list of options is given on our Present Aid leaflet, available on request.
· You send the cost of your gift to IREF(UK).  Your donation can be Gift Aided, so we can claim an extra 28p for every £1 you spend.
· We will send you a card to pass on to the person for whom you have bought the gift.  The card will tell them how the particular gift you have chosen for them will benefit someone in India.  The card contains a brief description of IREF’s work and tells people how they can find out more about it.  There is space for you to add your own words of personal greeting.
Please let us know if you would like further information about the scheme and a full list of the gifts available.  They price range starts with the gift of a Telegu Bible for as little as £1.50.  An example of what one of the cards looks like is shown below.  They are suitable for passing on to friends and family members at Christmas, and for birthdays, anniversaries and other special occasions.
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An Unusual Present?

A fishing net will be really appreciated in India
Thank you once again for your great support for the Lord’s work in India.  Pray for the IREF family as they celebrate Christmas in style! 
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David Hunt
Contact details: 94 Sunniside Road, Sunniside, Newcastle upon Tyne NE16 5NF; telephone and fax: 0191 488 3433;

e-mail: iref@drghunt.freeserve.co.uk; websites: www.iref.co.uk and www.irefusa.org


